Lewelling NDA Meeting 01/07/10

We began our meeting with Introductions and found we have three new people attending the meeting tonight.

Chair Klein wanted to thank everyone for the help at the Winter Solstice.  With the donations from our neighbors and the generosity of Starbucks we had the best year yet!  Added thanks to Milwaukie Marketplace Starbucks who once again made for a successful event.

We discussed changing the NDA meeting date to maybe a Wednesday later on in the month.  Having the meeting on it’s current day is often difficult because many people do not get The Pilot in time to know when the meeting is.  Chair Klein will check with the school and the City to see if the second or third Wednesday of the month will be a better day.

We next had an open discussion to bring forward ideas about some plans for the next year for neighborhood improvement.  Some ideas include:

· Expanding the School zone to Stanley to help with traffic calming, due to the new district lines more children are walking in from the east

· Increase police patrols on Stanley to deal with speeding traffic

· Design and order “Slow Down” signs.  The idea would be to have about 50 signs available to hand out during the summer concerts.

Lisa Lashbrook next discussed Meals on Wheels and the impact the service has in Clackamas Co.  including our neighborhood.  Meals on Wheels is looking for donations.

Milwaukie HS is looking for donations for the Senior Grad party.  Nick Harris explained what a Senior Grad party is and why it’s an important event to keep our students safe.

Turning Point Church is looking for donations for the Backpack Buddy program.  This program provides food for area students that do not have food available at home. The students leave school with meals in their backpack that help make sure they have food to eat on the weekend when they are away from school.

PSAC is also asking for donations for the Officers Award Dinner.  We have given to this project in the past and it is a successful event.

After much discussion Chair Klein makes a proposal of $250 for each of the following:

· Senior Grad Night

· Backpack Buddy’s

· Meals on Wheels

· PSAC Officers Award Dinner

Nick Harris second the proposal, a vote of those in attendance was unanimous.   Proposal for donations pass.

Nick Harris next discussed the planning of the Concerts in the Park.  After a successful year Nick is ready to get going again this summer.  Tentative schedule is for August 4th, 11th and 25th with concerts beginning at 6:30.

Our neighborhood picnic is scheduled for August 7th.

Lisa and Chet discussed the current working group for on the Community Garden.  The group is looking for donations including landscape cloth and soil.  Contact either Chet or Lisa if you are interested in helping, participating or donating.

MPD Officer Ullie discussed the new laws that took effect January 1, 2010 as well as current crime statistics for the City.

Meeting adjourned.
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